

## Madbury Water Resources Board

13 Town Hall Road Madbury, NH 03823

February 15, 2021

Madbury Planning Board 13 Town Hall Rd. Madbury, NH 03823

Dear Chairman Mark Avery,

The Madbury Water Resources Board (MWRB)is pleased to comment on the Conditional Use Permit application by Eversource to replace nine poles along the L175 Transmission Line in the Town of Madbury.

The MWRB met with the applicant on January 26, 2021. We understand the work will be done in accordance with the "Best Management Practices Manual for Utility Maintenance in and Adjacent to Wetlands and Waterbodies in New Hampshire."

The MWRB has no objection to the Madbury Planning Board issuing a conditional use permit for this project.

Garret Ahlstrom,

Sincerely

Chair, Madbury Water Resources Board